Fall Meeting
Classical Association of Florida
October 14, 2017
Hilton St. Petersburg Bayfront, St Petersburg, Florida

Phil Dillinger, CAF President, called the fall meeting of the CAF to order at 5:04, and welcomed everyone to the FFLA concert. He then corrected himself and welcomed everyone to the FFLA conference. He continued to say that the conference had been terrific with great presentations from the CAF members.  CAF had more proposals submitted than accepted.  Also, FFLA was excited about CAF’s attendance at this meeting, which surpassed Chinese in attendance, and ranked third in attendance for language teachers. Phil also congratulated Adam Mize for winning Latin Teacher of the Year, as well as Kendal Ogles and DJ Holt for earning the Most Valuable Teacher Awards. He asked all to consider submitting a colleague for this award next year. 

Kendal Ogles, CAF Secretary, then passed out the minutes of the CAF Spring meeting.  After typos were corrected, she asked for a motion to accept the 2017 Spring minutes.  This motion was so moved, first by Craig Bebergal, and seconded by Alexandra Ramsey. A vote of acclamation, accepted the minutes.

Phil then began the officer reports. He asked that all members who were able to attend the FFLA business meeting after the closing ceremonies, as FFLA financial issues were going to be discussed, as well as the vacancy of the FFLA Financial Executor.  He also positively remarked on the Latin Teacher attendance at FFLA.

Rachel Robison, CAF Vice President, then gave her report about the upcoming Fall and State Fora. She sent an email about registration for Fall Forum and would like that registration to be returned by October 31, for students to receive t-shirts. If registration is returned after that date, students will be able to attend, but will not get the shirt.  Rachel hopes to make Fall Forum accessible to all students, particularly those new to both the language and the competition.  She reminded the group that State Forum is later than usual, April 19th -21st, 2018.  She also reminded the group that schools cannot sell food at the bazaar, however, they can offer it for prizes.  

Jana Wells, CAF Treasurer, reminded everyone that dues are due on October 31st.  She stated that they should be sent to Leon High School. Below is the treasury balance; the Mama G scholarship and the FSU Essay Fund are not included. 

Expected Balance at Last Meeting: 4824
Credits: 640
Debits: 143.46
Paid Members: 32
Balance: 5363.74

Adam Mize, State Chair, would like everyone to visit the FJCL webpage frequently, for any updates happening in the state.  Also, Nationals is going to roll out a new membership website for teachers to take care of their delegation registration.

With the Officer Reports having been completed, Phil asked for Standing Committees to give their reports, starting with the Scholarship committee report, given by Jana Wells.  She stated that only one Mama G Nationals Scholarship will be offered this year, covering one packet. Scholarship applications will be on the FJCL website soon.

Phil Dillinger, standing in place of Amy Hornick, gave the Nominating Committee report.  Geoff Revard has fulfilled his two terms as Certaman co-chair. If anyone is interested in this position, please email Amy Hornick.  Also, there are several positions up for re-election this year, including CAF President and Secretary. All positions are currently being held by members who are able to run for a second term.  If you are interested in being a candidate for a position, or know someone who is, please email all nominations to Amy Hornick.  
	
The Forum Planning Committee reports followed, starting with Craig Bebergal, with Costumes and Speeches.  To align with Nationals updated standards, and modern times, all gender restrictions on costumes and speeches have been removed.  Speeches are either male or female author, Costumes are either male or female character, but the students competing do not have to align with the authors or characters’ genders.   When registering for Regionals and State, please pay special attention to this category.

Kristen Youngblood informed us that gender has been removed from State registration as well.

Harrison Sepulveda thanked all who have volunteered to write and have written tests for him.  For those who have yet to send their tests, he that people let him know if they have questions, adhere to the excel spreadsheet, and to please cite sources. All tests should be sent to both Harrison and Daniel Robie

Janice Lee then gave the FJCL Financial report. FJCL currently has $72,944 minus $1500 for Forum. Their account book is with a tax attorney, who deals with 501C groups, who will help them with future taxes. 

Geoff Revard, head of the Constitutional Committee, opened by asking that we vote on the amendments to the CAF constitution, which were proposed at the Spring Meeting.  These amendments update out of date information. There is a version online that will be updated after the Fall CAF meeting. 

Phil wanted to remind everyone that any member is able to propose a constitutional amendment, in writing, at one meeting, and it can be voted on at the following meeting. He then asked if there was a motion to vote on the amendments, to which Geoff Revard so moved, and was seconded by Al Kummer.  In the opinion of the chair, all amendments to the CAF constitution passed.

With the conclusion of the old business, Phil turned the meeting to new business at hand, starting with the FJCL Editor position, which the students voted to re-instate at Spring Forum.  This position would add a new sponsor, as well as additional financial burdens to the budget.  In addition, Rachel Robison added that the amendment was neither proposed, nor supported, by the 2017 officers. Aurelia Ogles also added that before information was not so readily available on the internet, the Uvae Vitis was an important dissemination tool.

Phil asked for a vote, which was moved first by Robert Amstutz, and seconded by Cory Granholm. The NAYS had the vote, and the position of FJCL Editor will not be added to the FJCL constitution. Rachel Robison will break the news to the current student officers.

DJ Holt asked about the re-districting of regions, which was tabled in the Spring meeting. Phil noted that nothing was actually proposed. The teachers may bring the re-districting discussion back up in a following meeting.

Phil then recognized Kristen Youngblood, to speak about the October Certamen Competitions. Kristen sent registration out via Google Document to all members.  This registration for both certamen competitions, held on October 28th, was also sent in a previous CAF email from Phil. The CAF was asked to please send Kristen or Phil an email if they wanted to sign up and they have lost the email.

Kristen also mentioned that there is a maternity leave position currently open at Maclay and there will be one in February also.  She asked the membership if they knew of someone who could cover one or both, to please reach out to her.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Aurelia Ogles then spoke about the Teacher Trip to Spain, which she is putting together for the summer of 2018.  For more information, she asked that she be emailed at AureliaO@aol.com.  

Phil asked if there were any more announcements, then asked if there was a motion for adjournment.  This was moved, first by Harrison Sepulveda, and seconded by James Buchanan.  With this, Phil adjourned the Fall CAF meeting at 5:59 pm.
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